
CANR Teaching and Academic Policy Committee (TAPC) Annual Report 2023-24 
 
Submitted by Erin Bosch-Hannah, Committee Chair 
 
Committee membership 2022-2023: 

• Thomas Keene, Graduate Student Representative  
• Mark Benbow, Department of Entomology  
• Scott Winterstein, Department of Fisheries and Wildlife  
• Teresa Bergholz, Department of Food Science and Human Nutrition  
• Steven Gray, Department of Community Sustainability, UCUE Rep  
• Erin Bosch-Hannah, Department of Plant, Soil & Microbial Sciences (chair) 
• Dawn Dechand, Department of Biosystems & Agricultural Engineering   
• Luke Hurley, Undergraduate Student Representative   
• Crystal Eustice, Community Sustainabilty 
• Laura Bix, CANR Assistant Dean, ex officio  
• David Howe, Office of Academic and Student Affairs  

 
The TAPC committee time focused primarily on selecting the CANR questions that will be included on 
the Student Perception of Learning Survey (SPLS) beginning fall 2024. 
 
Activities and accomplishments: 

I. Conducted background research to select CANR’s questions to be added to the SPLS 
o Reviewed university information regarding vetted questions for SPLS 
o Determined how questions (from selected pool) can lead to the scholarship of teaching 

& learning 
o Met with CAC to discuss our selections 
o Solicited feedback from chairs and CAC on selected questions and finalized the three 

questions that the college will add to the SPLS fall 2024 
 

II. Discussed potential implications new AI tools and how syllabi should include an AI statement 
 

III. Ongoing projects: 
o Directions to departments to select questions that will be added to the SPLS at the 

departmental level 


